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Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, November 3, 2016, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Andrew Tittler, Michael Williams, Joseph Smith and Joseph (Matt) Hickey.
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
 
725 Providence Highway – Notice of Intent for a fast food restaurant (DEP #141-0508)

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 725 Providence Highway until November 17th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

637 East Street - Notice of Intent for subdivision roadway and utilities (DEP #141-0486)

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 637 East Street until January 5th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

Andrew Tittler arrived at 7:01 PM.

1100 High Street- Notice of Intent for demolition of existing school and construction of a new Early Childhood Education Center (DEP # 141-0506)

Amanda Atwell was present along with Mike Williams. 

Mr. Civian commented that all items seem to have been addressed at the last meeting. 

Mr. Hickey arrived at 7:07 PM 

Mr. Civian spoke about controlling salt use on the site.

Vince Ciriello, an abutter, thanked the Commission for their diligence with this project and also the Agent for preparing strict approval conditions.

Paula Lecka, an abutter, asked what the process will be for tree removal to ensure that they are not working on her property. She wanted to ensure there would be a clear demarcation between the school property and her home since she believes they have already done some work on her property. 

Ms. Atwell explained that survey work was done near her property on 2 occasions by herself and her team and it is possible they may have inadvertently gone out on Ms. Lecka’s property.

Ms. Lecka also expressed concerns regarding lighting, noise, fencing, sidewalks and hours of construction. Mr. Civian explained the Commission’s jurisdiction and suggested Ms. Lecka hear and ask about these things at the Planning Board meeting since they would fall under that boards jurisdiction.

Ms. Lecka asked what if the blasting causes a water issue. Mr. Civian responded that the applicant is required to show their flows will not change after the building has been installed. Mr. Civian explained that the Conservation Commission has done their work to enforce the regulations under their jurisdiction for this project.

Ms. Bugay explained to Ms. Lecka that the Commission also hired a 3rd party engineer to review the design of the entire site and the commission has done their best to make sure there are no impacts off the site.

Ms. Lecka explained that it is frustrating to have to keep track of multiple meetings; she wishes they were more integrated.

Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing for 1100 High Street, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue an Order of Conditions for 1100 High Street with conditions of approval as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA. 

Mr. Roberts, the Chair of the SBRC thanked the Commission for their communication, explanations, and professionalism in this process. 

60 Greenlodge Street – Stormwater Permit for demolition and construction of a new SFD (MSMP 2016-18)

Mr. Civian recommended that 60 Greenlodge Street be continued until the next meeting to allow the engineer a chance to review the conditions for approval.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 60 Greenlodge Street until November 17th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
 
164 Central Ave - Request for Determination of Applicability for an addition to a SFD (RDA 2016-09)

Agent Brown described the request and explained that no work would be taking place within 75 feet of the wetland resource. She recommended that a Negative Determination of Applicability be issued. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability for 164 Central Avenue as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

360 Washington Street –Major Stormwater Permit for the construction of a commercial building on a lot previously occupied by a commercial building that has been demolished (MSMP 2016-20)

David Johnson was present from Norwood Engineering to represent the applicant. 

Mr. Johnson explained that the flow on this site was accounted for when 350 Washington Street was done. The proposal is for a mixed use building with residential above and commercial space below.

Agent Brown recommended a 3rd party review.

Mr. Civian made a motion to request $2500 be collected from the applicant for a 3rd party review, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 360 Washington Street until November 17th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

260 and 270 Bridge Street -Request to Amend OOC for porous pavement drainage (DEP # 41-0496)

Scott Henderson, Civil Engineer, was present from Henderson Consulting to represent the applicant.

Mr. Civian made a motion to allow this amendment request to proceed without any further action needed by the Commission as the change is insignificant, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
 
Informal Discussion-

52-54 Needham Street - Minor SMP for garage demolition and driveway installation (mSMP 2016-03)- Agent Brown explained that she is working with the applicant to find a solution for stormwater since space is limited.

Consideration and Vote on Article 12 for Fall Town Meeting re: the Community Preservation Act (CPA)- 

Mr. Tittler made a motion in support of Article 12 for purposes of letting people have a vote to decide themselves if they wish to support the CPA, seconded by Mr. Smith, UA.  

Mr. Tittler made a motion to endorse adoption of the CPA, seconded by Mr. Smith, UA. 

Mr. Tittler made a motion to adjourn at 8:43 PM, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 


image1.png




oleObject1.bin
[image: image1.png]‘- G’i 1, -
l.e ',‘i -,








